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Rex Derr
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STATE OF WASHINGTON

WASHINGTON STATE PARKS AND RECREATION COMMISSION

2840 Riverwalk Drive Southeast.  (  Auburn, WA 985002  (  (253) 931-3904)
TDD (Telecommunications Device for the Deaf): (253) 931-6345
www.parks.wa.gov

June 1, 2007

The Honorable Ron Sims, King County Executive

King County Executive's Office
701 Fifth Avenue, Suite 3210 
Seattle, WA 98104

RE:
Acquisition of Icy Creek Properties

Dear Executive Sims:

This letter is an expression of support for King County’s acquisition of open space land in the Icy Creek drainage near the Green River Gorge Conservation Area.  

This property, which is part of a negotiation effort with Yarrow Bay Company, is important to have in public ownership for a number of reasons.  Washington State Parks has already prioritized a number of these parcels for acquisition through our Classification and Management Planning (CAMP) Program (State Parks 1997).  This land is a critical groundwater recharge area for Icy Creek, a perennial source of cold water to the Green River that is extremely beneficial to ESA-listed species such as Chinook, steelhead, and possibly bull trout.  Acquisition would compliment previous State and County efforts to protect the Green River Gorge and Bass/Beaver Lake Complex.  The land provides a key link between large blocks of public open space. Its acquisition would ensure critical habitat connectivity for terrestrial species.  Finally, this land provides critical trail access for the public to adjacent lands along the Gorge.    

Washington State Parks is currently working with the Washington State Interagency Committee for Outdoor Recreation to identify funds that might be available to help offset the acquisition costs of these parcels.  I strongly urge King County to ensure these Icy Creek properties are preserved from future development by moving them into public ownership.  

Should you have any questions regarding our interest in this project, please contact me at (253)288-2569.

Sincerely,

Daniel Farber

Parks Development Region Manager

Puget Sound Parks Development

cc: Mark Isaacson, Bill Eckel, Don Hoch, Steve Hahn, Bill Koss 

